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THE BUGLE

American Legion Post 132, Orange, California      NEWSLETTER    APRIL  2021

POST 132 COMMANDER,
VICTOR DE LA ROSA

Greetings all,  I hope everyone is safe and healthy. As our
county moves into another tier we can now have limited indoor dining at the post for

Friday night dinners and Sunday breakfasts. As we move forward we will be looking at having kara-
oke and taco Tuesday in the near future. Check our website for updates as we move ahead. Thank
you to everyone that has been helping out at the post with the dinners and donations. Our member-
ship has been doing really well as we are almost at 100%. Thank you to the officers for your help
with membership.   Thank you all.  Have a very blessed Easter.

Victor de la Rosa
Commander Post 132 HAPPY EASTER EVERYONE!
Victorplcnt@yahoo.com
Phone (714) 227-5977

JOSE MARTINEZ,
FIRST VICE COMMANDER, POST 132

Well folks, as of this writing, we're at 93.88%  membership. This includes the 8 new
members and the two transfers we were able to recruit last weekend. I would like to thank all the
members that have paid their dues and especially those that have been steady recruiting for this
post.

I would also like to thank Sue Cunningham and The Field of Valor Foundation. They have again,
made a sizeable contribution to our Homeless Veterans Program. The grant that was given to this
Post will help us in our endeavor to continue to help our veterans in need. The Field of Valor Foun-
dation has always supported this post and we wholeheartedly thank them for supporting us. Again,
Thank You.

Looks like we are going into the Red Tier in mid March. We can look at starting to do more func-
tions at the post. But please, remember to continue to be safe in and around the post. If you are still
uncomfortable around people, wear you face mask. Continue to social distance, and please stay
home if you are feeling ill. Play it safe.

That's all I have for now. Please go to the website (www.orangepost132.com) for all of our post’s
events.

HAVE A VERY BLESSED EASTER!
Jose Martinez
1st Vice Commander
martinezjoseg@yahoo.com
(714) 380-2005
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BRIAN JOHNSON
POST 132 ADJUTANT
DISTRICT 29 ADJUTANT
AL RIDER, SECRETARY/LEAD ROAD CAPTAIN

Spring has finally arrived and we have arrived at the Red Tier. For the Post, this means that we
can start having more activities inside. Our Finance Officer, Susan Wood sends email updates every week
so make sure that I have your current email address so that we can keep you updated on all of the fun stuff
that we will be doing now that we can come together again. It is so great to see our Legion family coming
back together but we need to remember that common sense precautions are still a really good idea. Fre-
quent hand washing, giving folks a little more distance, even wearing your face coverings and staying home
if you feel under the weather are still good practices for all of us.  One of the saddest parts of the pandemic
has been the way it has prevented us from coming together to remember and honor Legion Family members
who have transferred Post, Chapter, Unit and Detachment everlasting.

On February 27th as part of the annual recognition of the Four Chaplains, our District 29 leadership held a
memorial service in the park at the Garden Grove Elk’s Lodge to remember and honor our absent com-
rades. As a part of the remembrance ceremony, a representative from each Post in the District placed a sin-
gle red rose into a vase so that the red roses surrounded four white roses signifying the four chaplains and
their sacrifice. Our Immediate Past Commander and Judge Advocate John Minnella represented our Post
during this ceremony. The memorial closed with the playing of taps and a rifle salute courtesy of the Post
291 Honor Guard. I have included a couple of photos from this event.

We are approaching two very important meetings for the future of our Post. In April we will take first nom-
inations for officers and at the May general meeting, we will have second nominations and vote for the lead-
ers who will set our course as we emerge from the pandemic. We are always looking for fresh ideas and
you may be just the person to help make a difference. Consider being involved with your Post.
I am very happy to close my article this month with something I haven’t said much in the last year. I’ll see
you down at the Post!

EASTER BLESSINGS TO ALL!
Brian "Spidey" Johnson
American Legion and American Legion Riders
District 29 Adjutant; Post 132 Adjutant; ALR Area 5 Safety Officer
ALR Chapter 132 Secretary / Lead Road Captain
justice10658@gmail.com

From birth, man carries the weight of gravity on his shoulders. He is bolted to earth. But man has only to
sink beneath the surface and he is free. - Captain Jacques Yves Cousteau

Photos from the Four Chaplain Recognition Ceremony
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JOHN SCHUTZ–
LEGIONNAIRE 2ND VICE COMMANDER;

AL RIDERS PRESIDENT

Hi Everyone,    We finally have some great news! Orange County has moved into the Red Tier and it
could be brief as pandemic conditions improve, we could move to the Orange Tier. This will let us do
more things down at the post. A couple of things we are thinking about are: Karaoke; a Taco Night;
Maybe a Beer or Wine Tasting Night; and a Poker Night.

Also, if you are not on our weekly email list of what’s happening, make sure you give your email ad-
dress to our adjutant Susan Wood.

We will pull the winning ticket for our Opportunity Drawing for a brand-new HP Laptop Computer
on Sunday, April 18. Tickets are still available for a donation of $5.00 each or 5 tickets for $20.00.

Just a reminder that the Post is serving dinner each Friday (6:00 to 7:30 pm) and breakfast every
Sunday (9 am – 11am) to raise funds to support our Veterans and to keep our Post alive. The upcom-
ing breakfasts for April are as follows:

HAVE A BLESSED EASTER !

April 4 – EASTER - Post is CLOSED
April 11 - Pancakes, Eggs, and Hash
April 18 – Chorizo & Eggs / Menudo
April 28 – Bacon or Sausage, Eggs, Hash Browns & Toast

On the AL Riders side:

On April 9th the AL Riders will be serving Steaks ($15.00) or our famous Potato Bar with all the fix-
ings for $10.00 (6:00 to 7:30). Our breakfast on April 25 (0800 to 1100) will be Bacon or Sausage,
Eggs, Hash Browns & Toast.

We also have some great rides coming up. Here is our schedule for April:
Apr 3 – SAT RIDE - Birthday Parade for the oldest living General, 107 years old. Staging will be at
10:00 AM at the Golf Course next to RNC. KSU 10:50
Apr 4 – EASTER (POST CLOSED)
Apr 9 - Riders Dinner (Steak or Baked Potato Bar with all the fixings)
Apr 10 – Riders Meeting (0830)
Apr 10 – SAT RIDE - Rainbow Cafe / Doffo Winery ride. Meet @ 0800 / KSO 0830
Apr 17 – SAT RIDE - Stand Up Ride Escondido Elks Lodge 2430 S Escondido Blvd (0830-1600) Pro-
ceeds benefit Veterans and Veterans Programs Meet @ 0700 / KSU 0715 SHARP
Apr 25 – Riders Breakfast (Bacon or Sausage, Scrambled Eggs, Hash Browns, & Toast)

HAPPY EASTER!
JOHN SCHUTZ
2nd Vice Commander
Riders President Chapter 132
American Legion Post 132
949-870-2084, John.schutz@mbww.com
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John Minnella, Post 132 Immediate Past Com-
mander; Post 132 Judge Advocate; District 29 First
Vice Commander; Dept. of Calif.   Naturalization
Commission Technical Advisor

After one year of unexpected and forced hibernation of Post 132 by the Government, it
looks like Post 132 is finally fully reopening. With the dedication, ingenuity, material and moral support
and efforts of the American Legion Family, the Community, and Post leaders, the Post has incredibly
survived without most of our traditional revenue sources. The closure of our Post was a seemingly fatal
event and I remember at the time wondering whether the Post would exist a year later but it has and it
forced us to develop and implement effective Post survival methods.

Despite almost total Post inactivity, all of our Post 132 components, Legion, Auxiliary, SONs and Rid-
ers, have maintained their memberships – evidence of the loyalty and dedication of our members. Par-
ticipation in most of our traditional activities (Oratorical Contest, Boys and Girls State, Membership
Meetings, Sunday Breakfasts, Friday Night Dinners, Bugle distribution, services to needy veterans, Dis-
trict/Department/National activities, etc.) have all continued without major interruption. We have
mourned the sad passing of close friends and family and continue to pray for those brothers and sisters
ailing. As we reopen, we can see an improved Post and Legion Family. A huge thank you to all in-
volved!
A happy and joyous Easter and Passover to everyone! See you at the
Post!
John Minnella
Post Immediate Past Commander (#85)
Post Judge Advocate
District 29 First Vice Commander
714/543-9005 (24/7/365)
drjminnella@yahoo.com

Susan Wood,
Finance Officer
Post 132

Hello all,

Not much has changed at the Post since last month. It's been a year during which the Post has had to
limit, and had much of the time been closed for operation, resulting in little income. We are extremely
fortunate that, thanks to all of you, your generous donations, volunteer efforts, thoughts and prayers,
that we were able to stay financially solvent and continue with our programs for Veterans and their fam-
ilies.

We have been busy developing a budget to get us through the remainder of 2021 under reduced operat-
ing capacity. Watch for updates as activities and dates are finalized. With your continual support, we
will end 2021 stronger than before our challenges of 2020.  Take care.

HAVE A WONDERFULLY BLESSED EASTER!
Susan Wood, USAF
American Legion Post 132
Finance Officer, 2020-2021
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Darlene Phillips, Unit 132 Auxiliary President

Attention all Auxiliary members:

Here we are going into April and we need to think about ELECTIONS!

Our April meeting will be NOMINATIONS for the upcoming 2021-2022 year.    This meeting will be
on Thursday, April 8th at 7:00 PM as this is the first nominations to our Elections.

I say that with great pride knowing that the Girls State Participants have all been interviewed and cho-
sen.  We are sending 6 girls to Girls state this year; Marilyn Harris and with the assistance of both Car-
ol Goss Holmes and Carolyn McMahon interviewed these 6 girls.  If I missed any others that participat-
ed I thank you as well.   I know that these 3 ladies diligently interviewed via Zoom with other assis-
tance in these interviews.

We are continuously doing Auxiliary duties in fulfilling our efforts to help the Veterans in our commu-
nities as well as the VA in Long Beach.  Thank you to all that have effortlessly given your time to ful-
fill our mission.

Memorial Day is coming up and we take this opportunity to thank all those who served our County dur-
ing all Conflicts.    Welcome home to all and keep those in our Hearts and Prayers that did not return
home. We honor and thank all Veterans that have served this Country.  Thank you Post 132 Family  for
supporting our Post and your efforts to support our Veterans.

We appreciate all the efforts of all our Auxiliary members as well for doing what we do to support our
Post 132 and to again fulfill the needs of our community.

Welcome to all our new members in the Auxiliary.  We look forward to your membership.
Thank you to the Ouellette Family, Leo and Esther, for your long term efforts in getting this Bugle  to
our Post 132 Family to allow all apprised of what is going on in our Post 132, Orange, California.

Let us remember our Post Family who have lost loved ones in the last year.  May the Lord be with you
in these difficult times of loss.  May we always know that He Looks after us every day.

Volunteers are the only human beings on the face of the earth who reflect this nation’s compassion,
unselfish caring, patience, and just plain loving one another.”
~Erma Bombeck

EASTER BLESSINGS TO ONE AND ALL!

Darlene “Just-Dar” Phillips
Auxiliary President, Unit 132
2016-2021

Please look for the POPPY LETTER as this effort is our largest Auxiliary fundraiser that allows us to
HELP ALL VETERANS.  Thank you to our Auxiliary Committee for these efforts.
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Mike Holmes, Sons’ Adjutant/Finance Officer

Hello to ALL SONS,

A big Thank You to all those who came down to help with our dinner.  We served 20
Fresh Battered Fish dinners and actually ran out of food.  Thank you John Shore for making the din-
ner.  The funds received go into the SONS’ treasury, after expenses.    Thank you Tommy Dees for
cooking the steaks. We served 30, and ran out also.

Don’t forget that the Post is open on Sunday Mornings for Breakfast from 9 to 11.  If you purchase a
breakfast or dinner you are showing support for the SONS and the Legion Family.  The funds for
the Sundays Breakfasts go to keeping our Post open and the bills paid.

OUR NEXT MEETING COMES UP RIGHT AFTER YOU FLIP THE CALENDAR TO APRIL,
JUST LIKE FEBRUARY, AND MARCH.  WHOOPS, WE ARE IN THE KITCHEN ON FRIDAY
APRIL 2ND BEFORE OUR MEETING.  WE PLAN TO SERVE SHRIMP, FRIES, AND COLE-
SLAW FOR $12 ALONG WITH THE STEAKS, FOR $15.  WE WILL HAVE PLENTY ON
HAND FOR IT IS GOOD FRIDAY ALSO.  NOW FOR THE NEXT MEETING, ITS TUESDAY
APRIL 6TH  STARTING AT 6 PM.  PLEASE MAKE EVERY EFFORT TO ATTEND IT.

Again, we are meeting on the main floor, where we can spread out, but if you don’t feel comfortable
attending the meeting, you will certainly be excused.  We need at least 5 to make a quorum so hope-
fully, some of you can make it.  Last month we had 13 members present. AT THE APRIL MEET-
ING, THE FLOOR WILL BE OPEN FOR 1ST NOMINATIONS.  ANYONE HOLDING A 2021
MEMBERSHIP CARD IS ELIGIBLE TO RUN FOR ANY OFFICE.  ALL OFFICES ARE OPEN:
COMMANDER, 1ST VICE, 2ND VICE, TREASURER, ADJUTANT, AND THREE (3) E-
BOARD POSITIONS.  Again if you would like to be nominated, please come to the meeting and
throw your name in the hat!   Second nominations and election of officers will be at our meeting on
May 4th.

We have 156 paid up members for 2021 with a percentage 94.5%.  We need 9 more to make goal of
165 members strong.   It was voted and approved to raise our dues for the upcoming year 2021-2022
to $25 for adults and those under 18 will be $15.00.  This has to be done so we can meet our obliga-
tion to SONS of the State of California and National SONS.

HAVE A VERY BLESSED EASTER!

MIKE HOLMES, SONS COMMANDER
Mike7335carol@yahoo.co.uk
Rayncarolgossfam@aol.com   714-803-0851

PS:  SONS – THERE ARE SOME SONS OUT THERE THAT HAVE STILL NOT RENEWED
THEIR DUES. Since the BUGLE is only being sent out by E-mail, it is possible that many SONS
are not aware of their dues lapsing.  If you happen to see another member of the SONS, please ask
them if they have a 2021 card.   I AM STILL WORKING MEMBERSHIP; SO SEND YOUR DUES
DIRECTLY TO ME FOR THE 2020-2021 MEMBERSHIP YEAR:  $15 MADE PAYABLE TO
SONS OF AMERICAN LEGION, MAIL TO Mike Holmes, 425 S LILAC LN, ORANGE, CA
92868-4140.

PLEASE ADVISE ME IF YOU ARE HAVING SICKNESS OR FINANCIAL CONCERNS.  WE
CAN ONLY HELP IF WE KNOW OF THE SITUATION.  ALL INFORMATION WILL BE KEPT
CONFIDENTIAL.    MIKE
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EDITORS: LEO & ESTHER
OUELLETTE

During this pandemic, the Post had to cut
back on its budget.  One of the costs which
was stopped was mailing the Bugle via US
Mail to all our members that did not use
computers.

The Bugle is circulated virtually to all
members that have emails.  It is also in-
cluded in the website for Orange Post 132
which is www.orangepost132.com.

If you don’t have access to a computer, you
may have access to one from a family mem-
ber or friend that can assist you with get-
ting a copy of the Bugle.

We apologize for this inconvenience but as
things improve at the Post, hopefully we
can resume mailing them out to you once
again.

We wish one and all a very
blessed and safe Easter!

Leo & Esther Ouellette
Editors,
lmocon@sbcglobal.net
(714) 636-6275

GLEN HOWARD, CHAPLAIN

Comrades,

Two of our comrades, UMAVA Past Commander,
Ralph Colin and Antonio Villasenor, journeyed to
Post Everlasting during March. May their souls rest
in peace.

Easter is upon us. For Christians, Easter shows
God’s greatest charitable act, giving his only son to
atone for our sins. Easter is the day that Christians
celebrate the rising of Christ from the dead.

The month of Ramadan begins in April. Ramadan is
a holy month of fasting, introspection and prayer
for Muslims, the followers of Islam. It is celebrat-
ed as the month during which Muhammad received
the initial revelations of the Quran, the holy book
for Muslims.

We continue to pray for an end to the pandemic and
a return to some form of normalcy.

Glen Howard, Chaplain
(714) 615-2370
g13how@gmail.com
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
1

AL Executive
Mtg.
7 pm

APRIL FOOLS’
DAY!

2
SONs
Steak Dinner
Shrimp/fries &
coleslaw
6 pm—7:30 pm

GOOD FRIDAY!

3

4

EASTER

New & Used
Clothing
Fundraiser
9 am—11 am

5
ABATE MTG
7:00 PM

6
AUXILIARY
BUS TRIP
PALA CASINO
CANCELLED!!!!

SONS’ MTG
6 PM

ARMY DAY!

7

UMAVA
E-BOARD MTG
6:30 PM

8

AL General Mtg
7 PM

Auxiliary
General Mtg
7 pm

9
AL RIDERS
Steak Dinner/
Potato Bar
6 pm-7:30 pm

10

AL Riders’
Mtg
8:30 am

AVU MTG
11 am

11
Breakfast
TO GO
9 am—11 am
(See flyer)

New & Used
Clothing
Fundraiser
9 am-11 am

12 13
Premier
Women Mtg
6 pm—8 pm

14
VVA CHAPTER
#1045 - 6 pm

15

INCOME
TAX DAY

16
Legionnaires
Steak Dinner/TBD
6 pm-7:30 pm

17
UMAVA
GEN. MTG
9:30 AM

18
Breakfast
TO GO
9am—11-am
(See flyer)

19 20 21 22

EARTH DAY

23
Auxiliary
Steak/Cheese
Enchiladas, rice
& Beans Dinner
TBD
6 pm—7:30 pm

24

25
Breakfast
TO GO
(See flyer)
9am—11 am

26 27 28 29 30
Steak Dinner/
TBD
6 pm-7:30 pm

APRIL 2021
ALL ENTRYS ARE TENTATIVE DUE TO COVID-19!  PLEASE CHECK PRIOR TO ATTENDING!

POST 132 HOURS:  TIMES ARE TENTATIVE DURING COVID PANDEMIC.
SEE ATTACHED FLIERS FOR HOURS
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DAWN M. STOLLER MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP

The Scholarship is Five Hundred Dollars ($500.00).
Eligibility:

a) The Applicant must be
A Member of the American Legion Post 132 Family or related, to a member of

the American Legion Post 132 Family; by being related to a Legionnaire, Auxiliary,
Sons of the American Legion, or the Riders.

Entering or already attending a dully accredited college or university, business,
trade or vocational school.

b) The application shall be scored on the following basis:
Character
Basis of need
Americanism
Leadership

c) The application is to be in essay form from you with the following
information included, submitted by JUNE 1st,2021 to the American Legion
Auxiliary, C/O Carolynn McMahon,  231 W Palmyra St #3, Orange, CA 92866
OR by E-mail carolynnlmc@gmail.com and must include the following infor-
mation:

Your name, address, phone number and your eligibility.
A description of your career objectives.  Please include: how you plan to achieve

them, what college you would like to attend, community service you have done,
what you have already done toward achieving your goal, and your current grade
level.

A short essay explaining why this scholarship would be beneficial to you.
A letter of recommendation from a person other than a member of the applicant’s

family –if possible due to the coronavirus restrictions.
Any further information about your accomplishments you wish to tell us about.

Applications to be judged by a panel of three (3) by members of American Legion
Auxiliary, Orange Unit 132 or others who are in the education field (teachers for in-
stance) not knowing the applicants. Winner of the Scholarship will be announced at
a later date.

This Scholarship is presented by the American Legion

Auxiliary Orange Unit 132.
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AUXILIARY POPPY LETTER

With regard to the Auxiliary letter on the previous page, in light of the virtual list of Post
132 Family members that did not receive the Poppy letter via US Mail, the letter is dis-
played in the Bugle wherein it is not possible for us to attach a poppy to the letter.

As a result, you are invited to obtain a Poppy from Orange Post 132 clubroom where
they are displayed, along with a donation box.  As a thank you for your donation, you
will be given a poppy and you are invited to submit the names of your loved ones on a
card to be displayed on the tree shown below to honor them for supporting this country.

We thank you for your support regarding this fundraiser.  Please support this cause.
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American Legion Post 132
PO Box 214
143 S. Lemon St
Orange, CA 92866
Phone #: (714) 538-6311

Legionnaires
Commander
Victor de la Rosa
1st Vice Commander
Jose Martinez
2nd Vice  Commander
John Schutz
3rd Vice Commander
Gerardo Robledo, Jr.
Adjutant
Brian Johnson
Judge Advocate
John Minnella
Finance Officer
Susan Wood
Executive Board
David Kulcinski
Sid Gauna
Jr. Past Commander
John Minnella
Service Officer
Jose Martinez
Building Manager
Ernie Lopez
Chaplain
Glenn  Howard
Sgt. at Arms
Ernie Celaya
Historian/Museum Curator
TBD

President
Darlene Phillips
1st Vice Pres.
Kathy Kulp
2nd Vice President
Terri Rodriguez
Secretary
Carolynn McMahon
Treasurer
Carol Goss Holmes
Chaplain
Kitty Yackle
Sgt. At Arms
Virginia Martinez
Asst. Sgt. At Arms
Madeline Macias
Fina Cruz
Historian.
Carol Martinez
E-Board .
Dolores Aguilar
Elsie Mendez
Pat Wittman
Kitty Yackle

Commander
Mike Holmes
1st Vice Cmdr.
Tommy Dees
2nd Vice Cmdr.
Tom Flynn
3rd Vice Cmdr.
Brett Jackson
Treasurer
Dave Laguna
Adjutant
Joseph Stokey
Sgt. at Arms
Mario Beltran
Chaplain
Pierre Duco
Historian
Gilbert Flores
E-Board
Monte Floyd
Dave Jimenez
John Shore

AL Riders

President
John Schutz
Vice President
Tom Butters
Treasurer
Michelle de la Cruz
Secretary
Brian Johnson
Sgt. at Arms
Ernie Ceyala
Road Captain
TBD
Judge Advocate
Bill Cook
Historian
Frances Schuster
Chaplain
Darlene Phillips
Web Master
John Schutz

Auxiliary Sons

2020 / 2021 Post 132 American Legion Officers

Post hours:  (Tentative)  Friday 3pm—8:30 pm, Saturday 3 pm—8 pm, Sunday 3 pm—8 pm
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